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Kilwins Recall

Unclassified Recall; all 7 ounce packages of S/F PEANUT BUTTER FUDGE, sold in Kilwins
retail stores between October 1, 2011 and October 5, 2012 because the peanut butter
ingredient used to make the product has the potential to be contaminated with
Salmonella; Recommend notification of affected stores via phone, fax or e-mail.

From the information provided by FDA, the recalled product was distributed in the
State of Indiana. The recalled sugar free peanut butter fudge packages were sold in
Kilwins retail stores located in the following states: Colorado, Delaware, Florida,
Georgia, lllinois, Indiana, Maryland, Michigan, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York,
North Carolina, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia
and Wisconsin. Detail store information is not available at this time. In addition, if any
recalled products are found, please notify this office at 317-351-7190.

Recall -- Firm Press Release

FDA posts press releases and other notices of recalls and market withdrawals from the firms
involved as a service to consumers, the media, and other interested parties. FDA does not endorse
either the product or the company.

Kilwins Quality Confections, Inc. of Petoskey, MI Recalls Kilwins Sugar Free
(S/F) Peanut Butter Fudge Because of Potential Health Risk
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Contact

Consumer:
Jean Hammond
231-347-3800

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE - October 5, 2012 - Kilwins is recalling all 7 ounce packages of
S/F PEANUT BUTTER FUDGE, bar code 000648, lots 67936, 67105, 66959, 66413, 66248,
65123, 63124, 62693, 62612, 61658, 61621 sold in our retail stores between October 1, 2011 and
October 5, 2012 because the peanut butter ingredient used to make the product is associated with
the Sunland, Inc. recall and has the potential to be contaminated with Salmonella. Salmonella is an
organism which can cause serious and sometimes fatal infections in young children, frail or
elderly people, and others with weakened immune systems. Healthy persons infected with
Salmonella often experience fever, diarrhea (which may be bloody), nausea, vomiting, and
abdominal pain. In rare circumstances, infection with Sa/monella can result in the organism
getting into the bloodstream and producing more severe illnesses such as arterial infections
(infected aneurysms), endocarditis, or arthritis.

The recalled sugar free peanut butter fudge packages were sold in Kilwins retail stores located in
the following states: Colorado, Delaware, Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Indiana, Maryland, Michigan,
New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island,
South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and Wisconsin.

The product comes in either a light beige box with a small window area, or a black and white box
with a small window area and a yellow sicker across the top corner that states "Sugar-Free". The
lot code can be found on the box label, just to the left of the bar code.

To date no illnesses have been reported in connection with this product.

Consumers who have purchased this product within the affected dates are urged to return the
product to the place of purchase for a full refund. Consumers with questions may contact Jean

Hammond at Kilwin's at 231-758-3903 Monday through Friday from 9am EST through 4:30pm
EST.
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